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The institutionalization of children: a root cause of violence against children

Mr. President, we wish to draw the Council's attention to the issue of children in institutions and the need to eliminate this root cause of violence against children.

An estimated two million children with disabilities live in institutions, either in institutions for children, or in institutions in which adults with disabilities also live.

Children with disabilities living in institutions are especially at risk of all types of violence, including sexual violence, both resulting from staff as well as from other persons living in institutions.

Institutions are per se places where violence against the persons living in them occurs, and this is especially the case for children with disabilities.

To eliminate this violence against children, we must not only pay special attention to the situation of children with disabilities living in institutions, but also eliminate the root causes of the institutionalization of children with disabilities.

Article 23 of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, the CRPD, clearly states that children with disabilities, like all other children, should be raised within their families. Very often, the lack of support by Governments to families of children with disabilities leads families to give away their children to institutions. Moreover, in some countries, the only way children with disabilities can have access to certain services requires the institutionalization of the children. 

When a child with a disability is taken away from his or her family and put in an institution, this will often lead to being confined in an institution throughout his or her life. To define this situation as 'violence' seems to fall short of reality. Rather, we should consider whether the terminology of cruel and degrading treatment would be more appropriate, as recognized by the UN Special Rapporteur on Torture, who has paid attention to this issue in his reports and country visits. 

We need to eliminate the root causes of this situation. We encourage the Special Representative of the Secretary-General on violence against children to pay special attention to the situation of children in institutions, and to look at eliminating the root causes of the institutionalization of children.

Thank you for your attention.
